Garden District Monthly Meeting 
Tuesday, February 15
6:30 to 8:00
Martha Cooper Library
1377 North Catalina Avenue – the corner of Fairmount and Catalina 


1. Elections of Officers for upcoming year. The GDNA reelected all four officers by acclamation:
                Ida Plotkin – president
                Caroline Rondeau – vice president
                Meg Johnson – secretary
                Lois Pawlak – treasurer

2.  Committee on Communication – Meg Johnson
              Guests invited to speak:
               Ward VI – Steve Kozachik’s aide, Barbara Jacobs reported on a $30,000 grant for neighborhoods that can be applied for online.  Barbara will forward the information about it.  Steve is working on contacting businesses in neighborhood to attempt to get them to donate graffiti cleaning supplies.  Businesses are responsible for cleaning up graffiti immediately.  Kris Yarter reported on a recent City Council meeting which discussed graffiti abatement:  businesses are responsible for cleaning up their areas and if they do not, the City can take action against them. Can contact Barbara with tagging issues.

               Pima County District V – Richard Elias’ aide, Hope Cramer – The  celebration of the completion of Columbus sidewalks last Saturday was a big success.  Richard Elias came and spoke.  The event offered refreshments, speeches, and a scavenger hunt.  Pedometers were prizes for participation.
              Wright School - Ida said that principal Maria Marin had accepted the $500 GDNA raised in memory to her son, Army Ranger Sgt. Martin Lugo, Jr.,  who died this fall in Afghanistan.  The funds will be used to develop a corner of the Wright library with a special collection of books about heroism, American history, patriotic poetry. Wright lost their certified librarian in budget cuts last year, so the library is open part-time and  staffed by local volunteers. 

  
3.  Committee on Fund Raising – Lois Pawlak (delivered by Meg) 
         
     GDNA Community Yard and Craft Sale will be on March 26. 14 spaces have been reserved so far.  Still space for more vendors.  Cost is $15.


4.  Committee on Neighborhood Beautification – Caroline Rondeau
            Community Garden Update – Carolyn Rondeau reported on the Community Garden now being prepared on land near Pima and Swan that was donated by Brad Holland.  The land has been cleared, but not yet tilled or fertilized; irrigation is being installed.  Of the 21 spaces, each 3x20’, 19 have been reserved.  At the Open House in a few weeks, each gardener will pay for the next 4 months, select their specific plot, and receive a manual, which includes restrictions on chemical herbicides or pesticides and information about what to plant when. 
 
            GEM Award – Rosie Zwaduk reported that the Neighborhood Beautification award acknowledging homes that demonstrate pride of ownership, is going forward.  Lock It Lockers will donate $100 to buy signs from our local sign company. Rosie wants to raise $300 more for signs acknowledging those who show pride in their property.    Heidi Sotelo suggested that Signs Now and Scott Blue might also be able to help with signs. 
               
5.  Committee on Safety – Ida Plotkin
             Neighborhood Watch Update – In January, Garden District had 8 burglaries, whereas Palo Verde had only 2 and Oak/Flower and Dodge/Flower had only 1 each.  Meg reported on the recent AGI meeting with police:  Beginning with the April meeting, the police will also contribute information they have to pass onto the general populace for improving security and fighting crime. For instance, improving security in your home, making an effective 911 call, characteristics of home burglaries. 

Often people say that they do not need to start a Neighborhood Watch because they know their neighbors so well, and it definitely does help to know one’s neighbors.  However, the bad guys don’t realize the people on the street know one another.  So, taking that one extra step of starting a Neighborhood Watch and getting the signs posted on your street is effective at alerting bad guys that working your block will be more trouble than it’s worth and that they have a higher chance of getting caught.  One meeting once a year is all it takes to start a Watch. 
There was discussion about fencing and gating for safety reasons the back easement between Pima & Lester, adjacent to Columbus.  It is constantly full of broken bottles, crack pipes, and other trash and is a corridor of travel for illegal activity.  Easements are private property so residents are responsible for maintaining their half of the easement, but many people do not.  A resident said he would like to see  access to that easement blocked.  Meg said that there is no grant money that she knows of for fencing easements.  A group on Desmond is collecting money from neighbors and will erect gates at the entrances to their easements.  Meg said that you can lock the gate with a combination lock and give the combination to utilities and emergency services, but usually the lock just gets cut off.  She suggested that gates without locks seem to work as well as gates with, and they do not impede police/fire/utility workers.  It is important to post NO TRESPASSING signs because they give TPD more power in the situation, 


One of the homeowners will get a couple of estimates to determine the cost of erecting a fence and will report back to the group. 

Picor that manages Fry’s Center is discussing erecting a gate across the easement on the eastside of the Fry’s Center.

6.  Committee on Community Outreach – Caroline Rondeau
         CPPW Grant (Healthy Lifestyles and Childhood Obesity grant) –Julie Zapolski of CPPW reported on progress with the neighborhood survey, and promised an analysis of the results with a list of priorities of the neighborhood.  We will then get together to determine who will apply for grant funding and what will be applied for.   Wright School now has a wellness coordinator to apply for a portion of the CPPW grant funds.

7.  Call to the audience:


Russell Beal with his 3 month old daughter, Serene, is working with Jack Draper, an instructor in construction at Catalina Magnet High School.  Mr. Draper is offering construction and repair help from his students.  Contact your quadrant leader or Ida Plotkin to discuss repairs or construction of sheds, roofing, etc. with owners paying for all materials  The Catalina students will work for free.  Their motto:  Have tools; Will travel.

Heidi Sotelo lives and volunteers at Duck Press , a business at 3957 E. Speedway, near Alvernon.  It’s a special program where you can go online and create a flyer, card, postcard, coupon.  Recipients get an actual card.  Great fund raising project.  You receive a portion of the proceeds of sending a card.    Tool for communication or fundraising.  www.duckpress.com,  795-1700, ext. 116

A question from the floor asked about all the limp prickly pear cactus:  Will they recover?  Answer:  No, they’re dead if they’re soft and squishy.  Box them for Brush & Bulky pickup.  

8.  Drawing for gift certificates. Must be present to win.
Adjournment at 7:30pm
